10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER 4 February 1981
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Thank you for your letter of 22 January about the closure
of the Tate & Lyle cane sugar refinery at Liverpool.

I am sure you will understand that this decision was a
commercial one for the company to take. It would not be appropriate
for the Government to seek to persuade them to alter their decision.
But I can assure you that the closure of the refinery will have no
effect on the Community commitment to access for ACP sugar to the

Community market.

The commitment under the Sugar Protocol to the Lome Convention
is that the Community as a whole will purchase and import specific
quantitites of sugar from the ACP producers at guaranteed prices.
There are no conditions or qualifications attached to that commitment.
The commitment is for an indefinite period, subject only to the
proviso that the conditions for implementing the guarantee ''shall
be re-examined before the end of the seventh year of their
application', that is before the end of February 1982. And if any
ACP sugar cannot be marketed in the Community, the Protocol
effectively requires the Community to buy it into intervention at at
least the guaranteed price. As Mr Walker and his predecessors have
repeatedly made clear to the Commonwealth ACP producers, their
exports to the Community cannot be affected by the level of beet
sugar production in the Community.

The Sugar Protocol is an obligation to which the United Kingdom
..is and will remain fully committed. We are fully aware of the
importance of the Protocol for the Commonwealth ACP producers.
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But I would point out that that obligation does not rest solely
upon the United Kingdom. The commitment was undertaken by the
European Community in 1975 when the first Lome Convention was
negotiated. It is true that the United Kingdom made satisfactory
access for sugar from those Commonwealth sugar producers who
subsequently became associated with the Community through the
Lome Convention on condition of our accession to the Community.
But under the Lome Sugar Protocol which put that commitment into
practice, access is guaranteed to the Community as a whole, and
not sélely to the United Kingdom.

In practice the United Kingdom has up to now taken most (but
not all) of the ACP sugar exported to the Community. I see no
reason why this should not continue. It is true that one of the
problems which Tate and Tyle have had to face is the contraction
of the United Kingdom market from 2.6 to 2.3 million tonnes over
the past seven years. But Mr Walker has made it clear that he is
prepared to accept a reduction in the UK production quota under
European Community arrangements to 1.15 million tonnes. If this
substantial reduction is agreed, sugar surpluses in the United Kingdom
will occur only occasionally, and are not likely to exceed 100,000
tonnes. Small amounts of this sort can be stored and carried over

to the following year under Community arrangements.

You may have noted that Tate and Lyle have said that they
are prepared to continue to buy the same amount of ACP raw sugar
as hitherto, and that they will try to find a market elsewhere in
the Community for the sugar that they cannot refine themselves.
The detailed arrangements are of course for the company and the
sugar exporters to negotiate. But it seems to me a helpful offer.
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